
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 17 DECEMBER 2007


EX.334/07
FAMILIES HOSTEL REPLACEMENT PROJECT (Key Decision)


Portfolio –  Health and Wellbeing

Subject Matter - The Director of Development Services submitted Report DS.119/07 updating Members on the background to, justification of and proposals for, the replacement of the London Road Homeless Families Hostel.

The Director reminded Members that the Executive on 2 July 2007 (EX.155/07) had allocated income from the Regional Housing Board Grant for the Families Hostel replacement, subject to a full business case being developed and a further report to the Executive.  

The Director outlined the benefits of the new Hostel Project and the proposals for the new Hostel, including full details of costs.  She sought approval for the allocation of capital funds from the Housing Strategy Programme for 2008/09 and beyond and set out proposals for the funding of the project using capital funds, capital receipts and Hostels Capital Improvement Grant from the Government.  She also set out a vision for how the service would be developed for people who have housing problems including homelessness.

The Health and Wellbeing portfolio holder recognised concerns some people had expressed regarding the location of the Hostel, stating that these would be addressed in a subsequent report to the Executive in March 2008.  It was confirmed by officers that a further report to the Executive would be needed in March 2008, instead of February, as stated in the Report.

Summary of options rejected – None

DECISION

1.  
That the update on the Hostel Replacement Project, as detailed in Report DS.119/07 be noted, including the in principle allocation of £400,000 Regional Housing Board Grant from 2007/08.

2.  That a bid be made to the Department of Communities and Local Government for Hostels Capital Improvement Grant to part fund the new Hostel.

3. 
 That the further development of Hostel Services and integrated approach to housing advice, homelessness and re-housing be located at John Street as a new centre of excellence.

2. That a detailed report identifying final scheme costs, funding arrangements and development time scales be brought back to the Executive in March 2008 for consideration.

3. That if the bid to the Department of Communities and Local Government is successful and the detailed report to the Executive in March 2008 is supportive of the development, the existing Hostel at London Road be declared surplus to requirements and sold, the capital receipt being ringfenced subject to approval by full Council, to help fund the replacement Hostel.

Reasons for Decision - To enable the development of a new, better quality, families and women's hostel, fit for purpose and meeting government aims to make hostels places of change and to integrate and improve homelessness and hostels services for people with housing problems.







